
April 2020 Newsletter 

Highlights 
 
Snowfall Guessing Game 
Congratulations to John Hindermann for the closest 
snowfall guess of 55.5 inches. The winner gets $100. 
The total snowfall through the end of March was 47.1 
inches.  Some additional guesses in case you are 
curious. 
 
Keeley Erickson - 55.6 
Carl Larson - 55.7 
Art Gesswein - 56 
Andy Jensen - 56.2 
Chuck Hommes - 57.5 
Everyone else we’re 60+ 
 
International Snowmobile Hall of Fame 
Rumor has it that Terry Hutchinson was nominated 
and will be inducted into the International Snowmobile 
Hall of Fame.  Thank to those that contributed to his 
nomination letter. The ‘ceremony’ will officially take 
place in early June and will share more details at that 
time.  Congrats Terry! 
 

 
 
 
Spring Snowmobile and Trailer Maintenance Event  
This event is canceled due to the fact that it’s not 
possible to social distance in this location and get the 
work done. The club will look to host another event in 
the fall.  
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
STAY TUNED TO EMAIL FOR UPDATES 
• May 13th - Monthly PLSA Club Meeting – 

7:00pm Prior Lake VFW - TBD 
• July 10th (and 11th) – Lakefront Music Fest 
• July 12th – Sno-Trails Annual Landowners Picnic 
 
Buck Can Drawing Winner  
NO WINNER FOR APRIL  
 
MnUSA Updates (MnUSA Website Link)  
Interesting Stats from MnUSA. This year we have 108 
memberships (not counting family) and we maintained 
235 miles of trail.   
 
April Spring Banquet 
Our Annual Spring Banquet will be rescheduled to a 
new date and time when it I safe to gather again.   
 
Club Officer Nominations 
At this time, it is TBD when we will be holding officer 
elections as we need a quorum of 25 and we may do 
this virtually.  We are asking for nominations for the 
following positions: 

• President 
• Vice President 
• Treasurer 
• Secretary 
• 1 Director Position 
• 3 Sno-Trails Director Positions 

Please respond if you’d like to nominate someone, and 
it is ok to nominate yourself.  
 
Adopt A Highway 
Thank you to the volunteers that helped clean up the 
ditch along County Rd 42!  We had 14 members 
attend the cleanup event.  
 

 



Club Photos – Sharing photos 
from this year’s club trips 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Website and Contact information 
email: priorlakesnow@gmail.com 
website: priorlakesnow.com 
Like us on Facebook: Prior Lake Snowmobile 
Association 
Follow us on Instagram: PLSA Club 
 

Club Officers (2019-2020) 
President: Larry Shepard                                                     
Vice President: Kris Murray                                         
Secretary: Diane Hoehne                                                           
Treasurer:  Keeley Erickson                                         
Board of Directors; Tom Laridaen                               
Jeff Petschl, and Don Wineland 
Sno-Trails Directors: Paul Hartwig                                       
Garth Gertner, Kurt Noisi                                                                                          
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Trails are closed. 

Follow the Sno-Trails Facebook page for updates.  Our 
website will be updated as well.  Or call the Sno-Trails 
HOTLINE for local trail conditions: 952-440-1003 

The Sno-Trails Association manages all the trails in 
Scott Country and is a joint effort by the local clubs 
including Belle Plaine/Henderson Borough Riders, Prior 
Lake Snowmobile Association, River Valley Trailblazers 
and the Savage Sno-Pacers. Check out the other local 
clubs for more events! 

Trail Access and Trailer Parking: 

Sand Point Beach – 14349 Crest Ave, Prior Lake 

Tractor Supply - 16907 Hwy 13 S, Prior Lake 

Louisville Swamp – Minnesota River Trail – access 
off 169 by Renaissance Festival entrance.  Look for 
signs south of Shakopee. 

Shakopee Bowl – 3020 W 133rd St, Shakopee 

 


